
Plan Commission of 
TOWN OF POLK, WASHINGTON COUNTY, STATE OF WISCONSIN 

3680 Hwy 60, Slinger, WI  53086 
262-677-2123   E-mail: zoning@townofpolk-wi.gov 

 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
  

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Public Hearing will be conducted by the Town of Polk Plan 
Commission on Tuesday, September 3, 2024 at 7:00 p.m., at Polk Town Hall, 3680 State Hwy 60, 
Slinger, to consider a proposed amendment to the Town of Polk Comprehensive Plan: 2050 
Future Land Use Map. The purpose of the public hearing is to accept public comments on the 
proposed amendment. 
 
A request has been made by Homer Schultz/HTS Family LLC to make an amendment to the 
Future Land Use Map adopted as part of the Town Comprehensive Plan. The request is to 
amend the Comprehensive Plan by redesignating the use of parcels of land located on Scenic 
Road, Town of Polk, Washington County, Section 26, from Agricultural to Industrial. Parcel Nos: 
T9-080500S and T9-080500R. HTS Family LLC, Property Owner.  
 
The public may review copies of the request and the Comprehensive Plan at the Polk Town Hall 
during regular public office hours of 2:30 PM to 6:00 PM Tuesdays or 7:30 AM to Noon Monday, 
Wednesdays, or Thursdays. 
 
During the Public Hearing, the public is invited to speak on the proposed plan amendment. The 
Public Hearing shall be closed when all interested parties in attendance have had an 
opportunity to offer comment. 
 
Upon the close of the Public Hearing, the Town Plan Commission will take up the request per 
the agenda. 
 
Dated this 1st day of August, 2024. 
 
Kelly Eschenfelder 
Zoning Secretary/Treasurer 
 
Notification to be published August 3, 2024, in the West Bend Daily News. 
Posted at three public locations in the Town of Polk and the Town Website. 
 
Persons with disabilities requiring special accommodation for attendance at the meeting should contact the 
Clerk at least one (1) business day prior to the meeting. Telephone 262-677-2123, Ext. 2. 

 


